20 Garden Place, Long Branch

Proposed Severance and Variances 

I support the Planning Department and Councillor’s Office in deferring these applications for a community meeting between residents and owners. 
The proposal is the first such application on Garden Place. The predominant storeys are 1 and 2 rather than the proposed 3. There are long high blank walls on both sides of both buildings. There is severe impact especially on the property to the west #24 because of nearly doubling the massing in terms of blocked light and sunlight and views. Trees on the western neighbour’s lot are endangered and cannot be saved through Urban Forestry once the applications are approved.

I worked with the community intensively for 5 years. I feel my points generally are representative of Long Branch and their desire to conserve character.

1. There is no need for severances in Long Branch. The projected population in the Official Plan can easily be handled in Main Streets alone.
2. The 3 storey development, such as this proposal, is alien to Long Branch and all similar approvals so far has detracted from the character of Long Branch and reduced the quality of life for neighbours. This appears to be opposite to the intent of the Official Plan, the policy document which the COA implements.

3. The proposal is a poor design in itself because there is no attempt to integrate it into the rhythm of the street. THDesign is a graphic design firm not an architectural one as encouraged by the Official Plan.
4. No dictionary definition could describe nearly doubling the density and therefore the massing as minor. Minor as defined by the City is “Small changes or exceptions to existing land use or development restrictions”
5. A tsunami of severance applications is being submitted due to high house prices and show signs of increasing. The neighbourhood is being overwhelmed and the overall fabric changed by particularly OMB approvals. From the planning perspective there should be a halt to such approvals until at least the City’s Urban Design guidelines are adopted.
6. Since it is difficult for any lay person to understand notices or the complexities of the process never mind the impacts, community meetings should be held preferably before the matter is brought to the Committee of Adjustment. It is also often difficult and costly for neighbours to take half a day off work. Community meetings enable citizens to understand the process, impacts and legal framework. Sitting around a table encourages exchange of views and allows rational positions to be taken.
The applications should be deferred anyway to give those who are concerned to prepare  adequately for their opposition if this is not to go to a community meeting.
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